
Troop 312 Meeting Minutes November 7, 2022
 Members in Attendance: Robert Heron, Troop Committee Chair; Nate White, Scoutmaster; Tresa Martin, Secretary; Tim Delarosa, SPL; Linda Lyon, Treasurer; Brandon Powell, New Scout Coordinator; Jack Norris, Eagle Coordinator; Tony Bebber, Camping Coordinator; Assistant Scout Masters: Eric Martin; Justin Addy, Tim Delarosa; and Committee Members Angela McGregor and Lee MacIlwinen
 Adoption of the Prior Month’s Minutes and items of note
· The October meeting minutes were approved and adopted into the record.
· The next committee meeting will be 12/5/2022.
· The PLC Leadership meeting will be held on 11/14/22 at the church at 7:00.
· Webelos Woods was mentioned.
· The Zombie Ops weekend experience was brought up for the SPL to announce to the boys.
· Court of Honor is Tuesday, November 15, 2022. We will recognize two Eagle Scouts and promote them at the ceremony.
 Eagle Scout Project Presentation
Tim Delarosa presented his Eagle Scout project at this Committee meeting.
Project to be held at the Richland County Sheriff’s Office Fallen Officer Memorial. Project is to install a metal bench seated in concrete for two people to sit, add gravel to the walking path, and mulch around the existing shrubs, add a memorial plaque to the site
· The project is planned for January 2023. It may take 2 weekends depending on the weather and temperature. He is concerned about the concrete setting properly if it is too cold. If a third weekend is needed, he will only require a few scouts for finish up work.
· He will need ten scouts.
· He has offers from his family to assist and assist with expertise as they have extensive concrete knowledge.
· The materials required: metal bench with protective spray coat, mulch, lumber, drainage rock, concrete mesh, masonry nails, concrete lining, and memorial plaque. He will decide on the plaque’s wording. It will include a tribute to the fallen officers and a mention of Troop 312 Tim Delarosa Eagle Scout project.
· The cost of materials, supplies, gas to the site, and lunch is $817.81. He has a fundraising goal of $900.00
· Money-solicit family, has all concrete donated, friends, and self-pay
· He has an offer from family to borrow needed tools for the project.
The project is approved unanimously. The Committee would like for Tim to ask the sheriff if a three-person bench could be placed which would give a little more seating at the memorial. The sheriff has already mentioned to Time that the fallen officer’s family comes regularly to sit and
contemplate. The sheriff does not want two benches there as he feels the space will be too crowded. If the sheriff approves of the larger bench, then a little more concrete and materials will be needed, and the cost of materials adjusted.
 SPL Report
· Tim stated that the campout went well.
· However, there were two issues at the campout that must be mentioned. Foul language was used by our scouts. This was noticed by a parent/Cubmaster of the Webelos attending the day camp. Also, we had an older scout running around with an unsheathed knife. Both incidents were reported to the Camp’s Manager, and he brought it to our SPL’s attention. Both situations were handled at the camp immediately by the SPL and an Assistant Scoutmaster.
· Mr. Martin stated that he doesn’t think the boys even realize that they are saying the words. He would like this issue covered at the PLC meeting with the leaders and has ideas to make the boys more aware.
· The Scoutmaster stated that after the second warning about inappropriate/foul language, a scout will be removed from his office. He is backed by the entire committee on this.
· Adults brought up that the Troop will go back to scouts reading the Code of Conduct for scouting and then signing it. It will also be reviewed orally with them.
· The Assistant Scout Masters that were present at the campout remarked that Mr.
Delarosa handled the boys well after the incidents.
· Our troop heading up Webelos Woods was discussed. We get no recruiting out of it. The last few years has been not well planned by Camp Barstow staff and this year was no exception. The boys do not enjoy it any longer and not participating in the future was proposed. Part of the boy’s frustration (leading to the language) was the poor planning. Discussion informally tabled.
· At tomorrow night’s meeting, the pallets need to be put back into storage. Boys can wear a Class B tee but will need to put Class A back on once pallets are returned. The boys will be reminded to wear gloves.
· We need to perform a flag retirement ceremony as we have ten flags to prepare and retire. This ceremony and burning will be held at the outdoor fire pit (recent completed Eagle Scout project) This will be done at tomorrow night’s meeting after the pallets are replaced. Full Class A uniforms will need to be worn.
 Finance Report
·   Ms. Lyon has paid the deposit to Rainey Mountain.
·   Questions were asked as the decision between Rainey Mountain and Camp Barstow has been left up to the boys.
·   There is already a meeting in the works to have someone come and speak to the scouts on behalf of Camp Barstow.
·   Ms. Lyon stated that the deposit is refundable if the Troop decides not to go.
 Recruiting
· We have one new scout that decided to join formerly from Pack 48. The Scout may decide to drop out however his father wants to get involved with the Troop to encourage him to stay in scouting.
· Father wants to be an Assistant Scout Master. Discussion ensued about having him attend a few campouts and attend meetings so the current Assistant Scout Masters can get to know him. He is known to the parents of Pack 48 that crossed over to join our Troop. He has registered and taken Youth Protection Training.
· We will encourage any parent to get involved with the Troop however they must get to know the parental, Committee members, and Assistant Scout Masters first. We will do this before they go camping with our scouts.
 Scoutmaster Minute
· Mr. White spoke with the new Scoutmaster for Troop 48. He offered them our help. He proposed inviting them on a joint venture campout. They were excited and grateful.
· Mr. White emphasized that we will be returning to the Code of Conduct. It will be reviewed with the boys, and they will sign an agreement to abide by them.
· If a scout is removed from a position, that scout will not be returning to a leadership position during that timeframe.
 Camping
 Campout Name
 Date

 Adult Heading Up
 Campout
Historic Camden
December 2-4
Dr. S. Thomas Hawks Nest Snow
Tubing
January 20-22
Mr. M. Shelton ILST Shelton's Farm
February 24-26
Mr. M. Shelton Camp McCrady
March 10-12
Mr. T. Delarosa Hunting Island
April 21-23
Mr. J. Addy
Camp Barstow
May 19-21
Oconee Camp Out
June 16-18 Camp Rainey Mountain July 8-15
· Dr. Thomas has checked into the planned Yorktown Campout. It is very expensive and will cost $145.00 per scout for both nights to stay on the Yorktown. He can’t find anywhere to camp near there that has availability. He proposed that we go to Historic Camden. He has spoken with the leaders there and they are ok with us camping on the grounds and we will have access to the
bathroom in the building. The cost is only $10.00 per scout per night. All agreed to change the campout to Historic Camden.
· Mr. Addy will call and check on Hunting Island.
 Eagle Project update
· At the COH, Patrick McGuire and Jonathan Rush will be granted their Eagle badges. They and their parents will be able to make comments.
· Ryan O’Dell will hold his Eagle ceremony on November 20th at the church.
· Blake Key-project is on track. Everything MUST be in to Mr. Norris by 11/17/22. Blake has received the flagpole shipment, has donations in, and project helpers lined up.
· Reed Martin is in fundraising mode for his project.
· Michael Sipos’ final report is under revision.
· Alex Petruzzi has district approval for his Eagle project.
· Tim Delarosa has project approval from the Committee and will need to present it to Council.
 Fund Raising
Ms. Martin reports:
·   Popcorn is in. It will be delivered to the Court of Honor as the next meeting will be outside and harder to distribute.
 Roundtable
Jack Norris
· Discussed Wreaths Across America. He proposed that for any scout that participates in Wreaths Across America, that is free admission into the Merit Badge Day.
Mr. Delarosa
· For the Code of Conduct, he has some language that we can use in the leadership part. All were agreed for him to use this language.
Robert Heron
· Endorsed the Troops participation in Wreaths Across America.
· The merit badge weekend at Camp Barstow will be held December 16-18, 2022. It is
$100.00 per scout, and they can earn three badges. Mr. MacIlwinen volunteered to be an adult member for our Troop if needed.
Mr. MacIlwinen
· Must regretfully step back from participating with the Troop for work obligations. He came over with Mr. White and Mr. Powell and has been so impressed with the quality of our Troops’ leadership and he trusts his son in our care. He will support us.
Justin Addy
· Mr. Metz can join us on a campout and come to a committee meeting. There will be a 90-day period where we will get to know him. We are grateful for his offer to join the
troop and assist however for any new adult leaders, the Committee feels we must have a period of vetting in place.
Eric Martin
· He wanted to commend Mr. Delarosa for his leadership skills with the Troop and assisting is dealing with the scouts with the language issue.
Submitted by Tresa Martin, Secretary

